Special Newsletter – Report from the Lake Management Committee


February 7, 2002





At the May 19, 2001 Spring Meeting of the PLPOA, Doc O’Hern requested that a study be made relative to forming a Lake Management District.  Larry Bresina and Jan Breyer agreed to work with Dick Hollar, as a committee of three, to look into the subject and make any comments and/or recommendations.  The following summarizes our findings so far:





What is a Lake Management District?





A Lake Management District (“LMD”) is a special purpose unit of government established under Wisconsin laws.  Its purpose is to maintain, protect and improve the quality of a lake and its watershed for the mutual good of all property-owners within the watershed area, the general public and the lake environment.  Lake districts can undertake a number of projects – from applying for grants and analyzing sources of nutrient runoff into the lake, to implementing lake management plans, managing plants, adopting boating ordinances, enhancing recreation and inspecting septic systems.  A lake district has broad powers to carry out these management functions and has the power to levy taxes, own property, make contracts, take out loans and other powers to act on behalf of the district.  All property-owners, whether they are residents or non-residents, can participate and vote.





What do we currently have in place?





Currently, we have a Pipe Lake Sanitary District (look at your tax statement – 6th line—Taxing Jurisdiction – PIPE LAKE WATERSHED).  A Lake Sanitary District has the traditional powers associated with a sanitary district, such as sewer and water services; however, it also has additional powers typically associated with a LMD as noted above (levy taxes, own property, etc.).  The powers and authority of a LMD and a Lake Sanitary District are essentially the same; however, a real key difference concerns voting rights. In a sanitary district only residents within the district can vote on matters concerning the district.  In a LMD all property-owners (residents and non-residents) can vote on matters concerning the district.





Wisconsin law allows the formation of a LMD by converting an existing sanitary district to a LMD.  The Johnstown Town Board, which created the sanitary district may, by resolution, convert the sanitary district to a LMD.





What does the Committee recommend and why?





The Committee recommends that the PLPOA pursue the conversion of the Pipe Lake Sanitary District to a Pipe and North Pipe Lakes Management District.  The primary reason for this recommendation concerns the difference in voting rights and participation of non-resident property owners.  The principal advantage of a LMD is that it includes more people in the decision-making process. Non-resident property-owners can participate in major decisions regarding taxes assessed, budgets, projects and district policy.  We think it is only right to give all people who live on or near our lakes a voice in future policy and projects.





There are currently 187 property-owners around Pipe and North Pipe Lakes.  There are approximately 14 additional property-owners within the watershed area that would be included within the LMD.  Of these approximately 201 property-owners, only about 38 are actually resident property owners; thus the large majority are non-resident property-owners. If we converted to a LMD, property-owners would be able to participate more fully in matters affecting them.





Lake Management Districts are not new as they govern many lakes in our area. Lakes such as Beaver Dam, Staples, Balsam, Deer, Big Butternut, Loveless, White Ash, Wapogasset/Bear Trap, Blake and others all have a LMD. The Beaver Dam LMD currently is doing many things to control weeds and improve the overall quality of the lake.





We will soon have the results of the Lake Planning Grant work.  It is unknown at this time if any project (major or minor) will be required to improve or maintain the quality of our lake. If required, projects to maintain and improve water quality and the watershed area could be better undertaken by a LMD and with greater participation by all those who own property in the LMD.





If no projects require significant funding, no additional funds will be required and no tax levy will be proposed. If funding however is required for some projects to improve water quality, there are state grants that could be applied for which would pay up to 80% of the project cost. The remaining cost would have to be covered somehow. The LMD could levy a tax to pay for work and improvements to the lake and watershed areas.  State law sets a maximum tax rate of 2.5 mills that can be set by a LMD (or a maximum of $250/$100,000 of assessed value). Tax deductible donations could also be solicited.


 


If the Lake Sanitary District were converted to a Lake Management District, what would happen to the PLPOA?





All functions currently sponsored by the PLPOA could still exist under a LMD including the July 4th Boat Parade, the Annual Picnic as well as other projects which the Association may undertake from time to time. The PLPOA would be dissolved and all assets transferred to the LMD.





What would happen if we do nothing?





If funds are required to support a lake improvement project, the existing Lake Sanitary District has the same authority to levy a tax as noted above for a LMD. Since taxes are possible either way, a LMD simply provides a greater participation by all who live around or near Pipe and North Pipe Lakes.





What are the next steps?





We would like to hear from as many of you property owners as possible regarding this proposal, both pro and con.  Send your questions, comments, etc. to dhollar@chibardun.net or through regular mail to Dick Hollar, 2242 24th St., Comstock, WI 54826.  We will collect your input over the next few months. Then there will be a public meeting on this subject to discuss the pros and cons in more detail. If there is a consensus on this recommendation, we will investigate the details of proceeding and request the Board of the Town of Johnstown to make the conversion.
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